WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 4th October 2005 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Vice Chairman John Thackray; Membership Secretary Cliff Roffey; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Janet Robson; Maureen Biggin; Norman Roper; Jim Biggin

2. Apologies for Absence: Chairman, Roger Hamilton; Terry Darch

3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 6th September were approved and signed by the Chair 

4. Matters Arising: The Secretary confirmed that the printing of the Autumn Newsletter had been put out to tender and that Phil The Print had submitted a quotation. His quotation had been received a week after other tenders and he had failed to quote for the full job. The Secretary judged that if using him, the potential cost of failure to print to Post Office deadlines and specification was too high. For these reasons he had not been awarded the contract.

5. Treasurer’s Report: Funds stand at £2548. 

6. Membership: 1653 subscriptions have been collected with 7 collectors still to report. The Membership Secretary reported some progress in Portfield. It was noted that, given his background, Terry Darch might wish to make a contribution in this area.

7. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: The Secretary circulated a note on the discussions that had occurred between the JCCRA and CBC executive. This was discussed along with his previous note concerning the Regional Development Plans. He reported that he had been asked by the JCCRA to make contact with the Regional Planning Authority.

8. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: the new blackout blinds for film shows have been installed.

9. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: nothing to report

10. Planning Issues: The General Secretary reported that 158 River Way has appealed against CBC refusal to allow them to knock the house down and to build a small estate on that plot and surrounding gardens. An objection has been lodged to telecommunication poles at (a) Jumpers and (b) Fairmile. The CBC feedback documents on (a) signage and (b) Druitt Gardens were discussed and on balance thought to be positive.

11. Hengistbury Head Erosion: the General Secretary reported on his meeting with CBC executive and indicated that he would be recommending that the JCCRA request (a) proper annual measurement of the rate of erosion at Double Dykes with full publicity and (b) better working relationships between CBC and Bournemouth on this issue. 

12. The new roundabout at The Grove: a number of members expressed the view that what CBC has built is more akin to a helicopter-landing pad than a roundabout and is not meeting its original intended purpose. It was resolved that the secretary would write to CBC and express our concerns

13. Local Drains: concern was expressed about a large number of blocked drains in for example Hillside Road and Sandy Lane. It was resolved that the secretary would write to CBC and express our concerns

14. CBC Accessibility Committee: it was noted that Sue Shlackman has joined this committee and would give a monthly report on its activities

The meeting closed at 8.45 pm. Next meeting Tuesday 1st  November

